North Atlanta High School					Local School Council
October 1, 2015 Minutes

Board Members Present:
Curtis Douglass, Eleanor Brookins, Millie Dunn, Chip Fife, Lisa Jern, Mike Everly, Joleen Neel 
Board Members Not Present:  Stephen Lawrence
Guests/Non-Members:
Frankie Williams (PTSA Co-President); Amanda Funk (IB MYP)    

1. Called to Order
4:26 p.m. by Mr. Fife, Vice Chairperson


OLD BUSINESS
2. Approval of Minutes from September 3, 2015 (Lisa Jern) 

Motion by Mr. Fife to approve minutes; second by Ms. Brookins; approved unanimously.    


3. Math Text Book Update (Mike Everly) 
Mr. Everly recapped the status of North Atlanta’s math text book purchases, in particular regarding Algebra I textbooks.  He added that the District had previously purchased workbooks which we already had, so we have a roughly $5,000 credit.  Mike recommended backfilling with that credit to get more Algebra I textbooks.  

Because other schools are now interested in purchasing Algebra I textbooks, the District has agreed to purchase them district-wide.  Because we already have them, we want to ask the District to buy Algebra II textbooks for North Atlanta.  We have roughly 436 Algebra II students, so want the District to purchase 450 books.  We don’t know whether they will but we have no reason presently to anticipate that the District wouldn’t let us use the $45,000 for Algebra II textbooks.  
Ms. Neel raised the issue of whether there are any math workbooks for Sutton kids taking Algebra I.  Mr. Douglass may be able to ask the District for additional workbooks.  (Ms. Dunn asked whether Inman has Algebra I workbooks.)  Mr. Everly is going to provide information to Ms. Neel regarding the workbooks, with an eye toward having the Sutton PTA purchase the workbooks.   
4. LSGC Update (Mike Everly) 

Rebecca Kay is the District administrator rolling out charter structure.  In terms of cluster-wide information/planning meetings, Ms. Kay believes that it’s better for each school to have its own meeting in order to inform, educate and motivate more of its community to get involved in the governance teams.  Mr. Everly described this as the difference between a working session and an informational presentation.   The District wanted this meeting to occur in October, but early November is ok.   

Consistent with this, but with a slightly different approach, Mr. Douglass shared Attachment B, “Notes from North Atlanta Principal Collaboration.”  The decision of the cluster principals was to have a Cluster Community Meeting on October 14, followed by two required Cluster Team Planning Meetings on October 26 (Jill Stewart to attend on Mr. Douglass’ behalf) and November 16.  After the Oct. 14 meeting, which as many of us as possible should attend, our LSC can decide whether a meeting specific to North Atlanta would be necessary or useful in order to engage more of the North Atlanta community.  

See Principal’s Report, below, regarding additional discussion of the information contained in Attachment B.        

5. Community Engagement Update (Chip Fife)
Mr. Fife updated the Council on website progress.  He is working on tweaking the photos.  The PTSA link indicates “coming soon,” so it appears someone is also working on that.  He is working with the District on how to integrate our home site with the foundation, boosters, sports, etc. sites.  

Mr. Fife asked our members for input on how we engage the community (e.g., the Buckhead Coalition, other nonprofits in Buckhead, neighborhood associations).  It was noted that the Foundation Annual Report went out recently.  It is impressive and would be a way to promote North Atlanta successes to the community.  


NEW BUSINESS
6. IB Middle Years Program (Amanda Funk (IB/MYP Coordinator)    

(Note:  This discussion occurred immediately after Call to Order in order to accommodate Ms. Funk’s schedule.)  
Ms. Funk circulated a brochure, “MYP at North Atlanta High School” (Attachment A), and updated the Council on the IB-related plans for the North Atlanta and Sutton teachers on Professional Learning Day (Oct. 8).  She’ll focus on the “Approach to Learning Skills,” which is new for MYP and will eventually be rolled out to DP as well.  

In beginning to work on the MYP, Ms. Funk is engaging in “backwards planning” – looking at the DP program and applying those skills to the earlier middle-years program.  She is also working with teachers on the Unit Plan and working IB into those plans; once completed, these plans can be used in subsequent years.  

Ms. Funk is using the Advisement lessons in order to introduce (or re-introduce) kids to the Learner Profile.  She has created power points for use by the Advisement teachers.  In response to concerns expressed about whether all of the teachers are using the power points, the LSC and Ms. Funk discussed taping Ms. Funk’s IB lesson and letting the Advisement teachers use those to make sure that there is continuity among the various classes. 

ACTION ITEM:  Should /could the IB lessons be taped?   

Ms. Brookins circulated an IB newsletter that Ms. Funk is providing to the faculty at the beginning of every month.  She suggested including students in the IB presentations.  

Ms. Funk will include the LSC on the circulation list.    

7. Principal Report (Curtis Douglass) 

Mr. Douglass walked the members through the funding data in Attachment B, in particular regarding textbook funding for North Atlanta.  Regarding the $187k, Mr. Douglass is investigating whether that amount is enough to fund IB training for our teachers.  The focus will be local training, wherever possible.  

Mr. Douglass discussed the Cluster Planning “Key Priorities” referenced in Attachment B and provided the LSC a copy of his October 1 Principal Report (Attachment C). 

Regarding graduation rate (82%, as referenced in Att. C), that is a predicted rate.  The school is currently gathering the necessary documentation to confirm that rate.  The rate has improved slightly and should be slightly higher after we finalize the supporting documentation.  

Mr. Douglass discussed the use of Advisement at North Atlanta.  Ultimately, the idea would be that it would include “study hall” time (See notes, Attachment C).  He also updated the LSC on the School-wide Comprehensive Research Plan and Title I, both referenced in Attachment C.    

The Council discussed the importance of STEM-related instruction and the substance of the meeting scheduled for Oct 6 for the Math/Science Parent Resource Group. The question is how to support math and science students as an IB school.  For example, do we look to parent resources?  Ms. Neel referenced a parent (Jed “Reedy”) who is a scientist who has an experiment on the space station.      

Mr. Douglass updated the LSC on problems with the Edgenuity program used in connection with Unit Recovery.  Teachers have expressed concern that it’s actually harder for students to recover the unit than it was the first time they took the test.  Teachers have found it difficult to use.  

The District has hired two new administrators in the Curriculum area, whose focus will be on aligning standards in K-12, for example, in Language Arts.  The concept is to make it easier to teach the necessary concepts by identifying them more clearly, thereby simplifying the process.  They’re coming to the PTSA meeting on October 15.  

Mr. Douglass is going to China Oct. 16-26, on an educational trip (including visiting K-12 schools).  The trip is being sponsored by the Confucius Institute, and is not school- or taxpayer-funded.  Mr. Douglass is also paying his and his wife’s own travel expenses.          

Particularly in anticipation of the move to an LSGC/LSGT, Mr. Douglass asked the current LSC to let him know what school-wide information would be useful for him to provide to the Council related to school improvement and student achievement.  The LSGT will have input into budgeting and school-based solutions, and as an LSC we need to start transitioning into that role:  

          Ms. Dunn suggested that discipline and attendance records would be helpful.  

          Mr. Everly shared with the group regarding his experience in a similar role in New Zealand, in which the organization relied on a standing request for information from the principal.   

          Ms. Neel is going to identify information that will be needed for the SACS Accreditation.

ACTION ITEM:  Please provide suggestions to Ms. Dunn regarding types of information we might need/want from Mr. Douglass as part of the transition to LSGC/LSGT.    
          

MEETING ADJOURNED:  6:20 p.m.  
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